
 

Christian Pharmacists Fellowship International  

Student Chapter Advisory Committee Report  

 

May 7, 2023 

 

Dear CPFI Board of Directors: 

 

We pray this finds you all well and blessed.  In brief, our report includes follow up on changes to our 

committee, ongoing/completed activities, and our future goals for the SCAC. 

 

Updates to Committee: Member Exiting 

 

STUDENT CHAPTER ADVISORY COMMITTEE: Jessica Tegan Langdon and Pakou Remick, Co-

Chairs 

 Sara Bruner will be stepping down from the SCAC: Regional Directors Coordinator (RDC) 

position who has provided oversight for the regions and communicating with Regional Directors 

for the past 2 years. Currently there is no interest from the current regional directors or any 

nominations from the RDC for this position.   

 

Ongoing/Competed Activities 

 

 Attend quarterly NSC meetings as able 

 Serve as a contact point and support for the NSC officers 

 Provide support to student chapters and respond to questions via email 

 Conducted SCAC committee meetings every 4-6 months 

 

Together we have accomplished the following tasks this year: 

 

 For the 2022 CPFI Hands and Feet Grant recipients, we have: 

o Obtained articles with project pictures from 3 of the 7 recipients and the poster 

presentation slide from 6 of the 7 recipients. The original due date was April 30
th
. 

 On May 5
th
: Emails were sent out for suggested poster edits to the student 

chapters that submitted on time along with this request for the written reports 

were requested from those that did not submit one yet. An email was also sent to 

the one student chapter for a request for both items.  Deadline for posters and 

written reports for all is by May 10
th
.  

 One school was unable to fulfill the requirement to attend and therefore 

submitted a video to play instead at the CPFI Annual Conference. 

 Due to poster edits being requested from all schools submitted, we plan 

to make a template for students to consider following to help guide 

students with formulating these poster presentations and revising the 

requirement component and deadlines to the 2023 Hands and Feet Grant 

criteria. 

 To increase awareness for the CPFI Hands and Feet Grant for this Fall 2023: 



 We plan to submit this years’ written articles for publication to our CPFI 

magazine for consideration. 

 One of the co-chairs is facilitating the Interactive Student Poster 

Presentations which highlights how the Hands and Feet grant funds have 

been used at the annual conference. The hope is to educate both 

pharmacists and students what it is so this can be brought back to student 

chapters along with encouraging further participation in the silent action 

by both pharmacists and students. 

 We are finalizing the winners for the student awards -the Dr. Manasseh Heeralall Student Chapter 

of the Year Award and the Dr. Fred Eckel Distinguished Student Award to be presented at the 

CPFI Annual Conference awards banquet on May 27
th
.  There were no nominations for the Psalm 

145 Award obtained despite an extension given this year. 

o Recipient names will be submitted to Keith Allhands and Nena Lindrose on May 10
th
. 

o Speeches to be completed and sent to Keith Allhands and Nena Lindrose by May 20
th
. 

 

Sara Bruner, the Regional Directors Coordinator, will be stepping down from the SCAC as the Regional 

Directors Coordinator who has provided oversight for the regions and communicating with Regional 

Directors for the past 2 years. She would like to report the following from this past year:  

 In the 2022-2023 year we have 7 regional directors, including the regions Mid-Atlantic, 

Southeast, South-Atlantic, Great Lakes, Central Plains, Southwest, and North-Pacific. These 

individuals have worked hard to increase participation in events this year such as See You at 

the Pole, the Global Missions Health Conference, and our 4th annual Operation Christmas 

Child shoebox packing competition between the CPFI school chapters. This year our winner 

was Wilkes University in Pennsylvania!  

 We currently have 86 active chapters and hoping to continue increasing engagement and 

participation in the coming years. 

 

Future Goals 

 

Our goals for the student ministry moving forward: 

 Streamline the role of the SCAC and fill in any gap areas found. 

 Work on compiling a list of all standing documents utilized by student chapters and templates for 

emails along with streamlining deadlines for grants and awards. 

 Organize all forms, student chapter bylaws that have been submitted, etc for future reference. 

 Work on advertising the RDC position online/at the conference otherwise this role will be 

assumed by the SCAC until the position is filled.  

 

Sara Bruner is currently putting together information/templates for the future RDC/SCAC to make it an 

easy transition prior to her leaving the position. 

 

 

Lastly, the committee would like to thank Nena Lindrose for all her direction this past year. 

 

For His glory, 

  

Jessica Tegan Langdon, PharmD, MBA, BCPS, NCTTP (SCAC Co-Chair) 

Pakou V. Remick, PharmD (SCAC Co-Chair) 

Sara Bruner, PharmD (NSC Regional Directors Coordinator) 


